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Rt Hon Mark Harper MP
Secretary of State for Transport
By e-mail

2 November 2022

Dear Secretary of State

Congratulations on your appointment as Secretary of State for Transport.
 
I am writing on behalf of Thomas Pocklington Trust, and the Sight Loss Councils we support, to introduce ourselves and the work we have engaged with your predecessors on to improve the life experiences of blind and partially sighted people in this country. The NHS estimates there are two million people living with some form of sight loss and we believe that the government should support blind and partially sighted people of all ages to live the life they want to lead.

First of all, as part of our Streets for All campaign we worked to tackled the issue of e-scooters. Irresponsible parking and use of e-scooters is literally putting lives and the safety of blind and partially sighted people at risk. Trial e-scooter schemes are now commonplace across the country; in addition, they are widely available to purchase online. They are already de facto, if not de jure, legal.

The previous Secretary of State announced his intention to legislate on e-scooters as part of the Transport Bill. I would be grateful if you could confirm your intention and timetable for delivering the planned Transport Bill and its scope in respect of e-scooters.

As part of our #MakeTransportAccessible campaign, we also secured a commitment from your predecessor to bring forward the Accessible Information Regulations by the end of the year. This ended a five-year wait for blind and partially sighted people for the provision of audio-visual announcements on buses.

Buses are the most heavily used public transport mode by people with mobility difficulty.  For visually impaired people, many of whom are not legally permitted to drive, public transport is a lifeline. Blind and partially sighted people have already endured five years of not knowing if they are on the right bus, the right route or what stop they are at. We are asking you to help us ensure every passenger - no matter the route or their disability - is able to use local buses by standing by your predecessor’s commitment to bring the Accessible Information Regulations before the end of this year.

I would be grateful if you could confirm that it is still your intention to give effect to the Accessible Information Regulations under the Bus Services Act 2017 and indicate the timetable for this.

Lastly, I would like to ask you to confirm the government’s position on proposals to regulate pavement parking. It has now been nearly two years since the government ran a public consultation to find out people’s views on pavement parking. However, the government still has not stated what firm action they are going to take to tackle the issue. Therefore, those with disabilities and visual impairments are still put at risk as vehicles parked on the pavement force them out onto the road and potentially in the path of oncoming traffic.

I would be grateful if you could confirm your position on pavement parking and when you will be able to set out the action the government intends to take.

Thomas Pocklington Trust focusses on education, employment and engagement and we support blind and partially sighted people to live the life they want to lead. Our student support service provides information, advice and a support network for students aged 11 and over. We support people wanting to start, restart or progress their careers. We encourage engagement and volunteering and will continue to extend our network of Sight Loss Councils across the UK. We support families of children with vision impairment and professionals within the education service. And we provide advice and promote the adoption of accessible technology.

We look forward to working together with you to deliver action on the challenges faced by blind and partially sighted people. We would be happy to meet with you at any time to share our evidence and expertise and help your leadership to make the coming years a time of transformational change for visually impaired people.

Yours sincerely

Mike Bell
Head of Public Affairs and Campaigns
Thomas Pocklington Trust

Please reply to: mike.bell@pocklington-trust.org.uk
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